                                         

                           NORTH AMERICAN ROMNEY ASSOCIATION

                                744 Riverbanks Road

                                Grants Pass, OR 97527

                                541-476-6428

October 23, 2010 Board meeting minutes
The first annual NARA  board meeting and membership meeting was held in the "conference" room at the Comfort Suites Hotel and called to order by president Toni Scholder at 12:10 P.M. Pacific time.

The board members present were Toni Scholder, Maria Rooney,  Jean Kamenicky and  Ray Gavin. 

TREASURERS REPORT:  Jean announced that with bills being paid, $414.00 remains in the checkbook. So far, NARA's first year (same as calendar year), there have been 34 memberships, 155 registrations and 34 transfers.

Ray moved to approve the treasurers report; Maria seconded; the motion was carried.

OLD BUSINESS:  The Banner Breed notes were discussed.  Jean and Toni have been writing them so far but would like to rotate reports from among board members. Ray volunteered to "do it soon". 

Toni mentioned that we still need an Eastern Director and Ace Vandenack accepted the Western position for another year.  Ace sent in a report regarding the "Cow Palace" show and sale.  Both he and Maria Rooney attended and said it went well. The Cow Palace was recommended for a  Romney show next year. 

4-H awards at Oregon State Fair were discussed.  Nicole Murray is the owner of the 4-H supreme champion fleece with her white Romney fleece.  Jean was asked to pay Nicole the $10.00 award as was mentioned in the OSF fairbook.  It was discussed and agreed upon that, in the future,  there be no special  awards paid by NARA other than the $10 4-H Supreme Champion fleece if it is a Romney.  Discussed was that perhaps Kalina/Barker will sponsor an award for the Champion 4-H white Romney ewe and Silver Creek Lambscapes will sponsor an award for the Champion 4-H Natural Colored Romney ewe at OSF.  Jean was asked to call Helen Pease (the awards coordinator at State Fair) about the previous in-accuracies within the fair book.
NEW BUSINESS:  There was discussion concerning junior sponsorship at various Romney shows.  Maria moved to sponsor a $25 award for champion ewe at the next All American Junior Sheep Show.  Within the motion, Maria moved to award a $25.00 credit towards the purchase of a Romney ewe by a youth at the next Reno show and sale.  Ray seconded and it was carried.  Special generic rosette ribbons were discussed to have in stock and available upon request by junior shows across the nation.  It will be researched by Maria.
 Maria presented numerous booklets/pamphlets produced by other breeds that combined the membership list and newsletter.  Discussion followed.  Maria will make contacts to see those who are interested plus costs.  She'll get back to NARA with more details.

Reno All American Invitational was discussed and selected for NARA's  next annual meeting and sale.  Maria will contact Greg Deakin for more details.  Jean will investigate food possibilities.

The Maryland SWF 2011 has sent NARA an invitation to advertise in their 2011 booklet.  It was discussed but, because of costs, the decision was to decline. 

Ray moved to adjourn; Maria seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 1pm. 
Respectively submitted by: 
Jean Kamenicky        UNAPPROVED
